Oxford WI Attend Summary Day



A block printing summary day program for members of Oxford Women's Institute branches was held at Moose Lodge in Woodstock. Looking at a table cloth with a floral design using block print-

—Free Press Woodstock Bureau ing are, left to right, Miss Eileen McDermid, county home economist; Mrs. Carl Brandenburg, of Lakeside WI, who did the printing, and Lakeside group leader, Mrs. Harry Hacon.

Institutes Hold Block Printing Summary Day

Free Press Woodstock Bureau WOODSTOCK — Close to 80 women from various Oxford County women's institutes attended a summary day program for block painting here yesterday.

The day culminated many months of work by the women on their block printing program which started last fall. Displays of their work were at the meeting held in the Moose Lodge.

Presentation of badges to the leaders was made by Miss Eileen McDermid, county home economist, and Miss Eleanor Flint, of Toronto, of the home economy extension branch, department of agriculture.

Miss Isabel Leslie, also of the extension branch, commenting on the work of block printing on such things as table clothes, pillow cases, table napkins and clothes, said the work was "very good."

The only criticism Miss Leslie had was that some of the colors used by the women were a little strong "but on the whole you have a very excellent display."

Mrs. A. Lane, Mrs. Chas. Holden, Mrs. Geo. Holden, Mrs. Ruth Gates, Mrs. John Clark and Miss Marion Baker attended the 25th anniversary of Brown's Institute, which had a jolly programme theme.

BROWN'S CORNERS

Mrs. Wm. Stewart Welcomed At U.C.W.

The April meeting of Brown's United Church Women was held at the home of Mrs. Marion Munro on Thursday, April 4th, with a good attendance. A highlight of the meeting was the visit of a former member, Mrs. Wm. Stewart of Lakeside, who read a most interesting letter from her cousin, Miss Doris Allen, a supervisor in a missionary hospital at Burns Lake, B.C.

Brown's W.M.S. a short time ago contributed money to a Memorial Fund for a past London Conference president, the late Mrs. Laura Hansauld of Hickson, and this memorial was in the form of a piano placed in this hospital at Burns Lake. The pleasure derived from this gift and the many endless Christian tasks to be undertaken by Miss Allen from day to day made one feel the need of our missionary givings. Our thanks to Mrs. Stewart for the sharing of this letter to our Easter meeting.